May 8, 2020

Dear students and families of Sir Winston Secondary School

The Minister of Education recently announced that the PD days and exam days will now be instructional days, so I wanted to provide you with a few details.

PD Day (Friday May 15)

 This originally planned PD day will now be an instructional day where your teachers will be available to support your learning

Exams Days

- You will NOT be writing exams
- Your teachers will be communicating with you shortly about your final summative evaluations/culminating activities
- Without exams, we will not be continuing with Demonstration of Learning this semester

Mark submissions

• The final date for mark submissions is June 24 for grade 12 students and June 26 for students in grades 9, 10 and 11.

We know that many things have had to be adjusted during the school closure period and they impact you every day. This has not been easy for anyone and I want to thank you for your flexibility in working through this process with me and all of our teachers. I wanted to assure you that your teachers will do everything they can to support your success. If you have any questions, or need any assistance, please reach out to your teachers or to me.

Sincerely,

Ms. Ann Gilmore

Principal, Sir Winston Churchill Ann.Gilmore@dsbn.org